


4. We appreciate the comprehensive report made by the 

Under Secretary General for Information, His Excellency Mr. 

Kiyo Akasaka.  We are grateful to him for updates of the 

Department’s activities during the past year and giving us a 

fuller sense of the challenges ahead.  The interactive session 

was equally useful for member States to comprehend the 



7. As a result of the general elections held on February 18, 

a new Government has been established in Pakistan.  This 

Government is committed to uphold the Constitution of 

Pakistan which clearly stipulates that the right of freedom of








